Comprehensive Plan Update

Public Involvement Summary

Overview

King County regulations require the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) update the County Comprehensive Plan (KCCP) every four years.   The last major update of the KCCP was approved in 2008.

The Executive Recommended 2009 update is technical in nature, with no changes proposed to individual property land use or zoning designations.  At the request of the King County Council, the 2008 Regional Trails Needs Report was analyzed with respect to equity and social justice.  The results of that analysis are included in the 2009 KCCP update.  The Shoreline Master Program is proposed to be updated.  There was extensive public involvement for this update between 2006 and 2008.  

Outreach
In January 2009, a brochure was produced describing proposed changes to the Comprehensive Plan.  These brochures, which included invitations to a public meeting, were e-mailed to the following groups:

· Approximately 500 were e-mailed to the DDES mailing list;

· The Planning directors of the cities within King County; and

· The electronic mailing lists of the Unincorporated Area Councils (UACs).

The Bear Creek UAC was briefed on the 2009 update.   Briefings were offered to all of the other UACs.  Copies of the public review draft were distributed to the King County libraries.

The public meeting was held on Monday, February 9, 2009 at the DDES Hearing Room.  Two citizens attended this meeting.

The outreach process for the Shoreline Master Program began in January 2007.  King County staff held four rounds of public meetings throughout King County.  The first meetings focused on information sharing and gathering.  The second meetings went into increasing detail over the proposed policies and regulations.  The third and fourth round of meetings, in October 2007 and October 2008, presented complete versions of the draft Shoreline Policies and Shoreline Regulations.  In addition, staff met with the UACs on several occasions and provided briefings to different stakeholder groups who expressed an interest in the topic.  All unincorporated area shoreline property owners received mailed notification of the public meetings at each stage.

